
THE TOWN AND COUNTRY 
PLANNING (ENVIRONMENTAL

IMPACT ASSESSMENT) SCOTLAND 
REGULATIONS 2017

NOTICE UNDER REGULATIONS  
21 AND 27

The proposed development at Quanterness, Wide Firth, St Ola, 
Orkney is subject to environmental impact assessment under the Town 
and Country Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) (Scotland) 
Regulations 2017.
Notice is hereby given that additional information in relation to an EIA 
Report has been submitted to Orkney Islands Council by Orkney 
Islands Cooke Aquaculture relating to the planning application 
24/216/MAR in respect of create salmon farming site comprising 
of 14 x 120 metre circumference circular cages, with pole mounted 
top nets, underwater lighting, and 200 tonne capacity feed barge 
(replacement of existing equipment).
Possible decisions relating to the application are:
(i) approval of the application without conditions; 
(ii) approval of the application with conditions; 
(iii) refusal of the application.
A copy of the additional information together with the EIA report, 
the associated application and other documents submitted with the 
application can be inspected online at www.orkney.gov.uk following the 
link to Planning and Building on the home page, followed by ‘Planning’, 
and ‘Application Search and Submission’, or at all reasonable hours at: 
Customer Services, Council Offices, Kirkwall, KW15 1NY, opening 
times Monday-Tuesday 9am-5pm, Wednesday 10am-5pm, Thursday-
Friday 9am-5pm; and Warehouse Buildings, 2-12 Victoria Street, 
Stromness, KW16 3AA, opening times Monday 9am-6pm, Tuesday-
Friday 9am-5pm, Saturday 11am-4pm, during the period of 30 days 
beginning with the date of this notice. 
Copies of the additional information together with the EIA report may be 
purchased from Cooke Aquaculture, Cooke Scotland, Avondale House, 
Strathclyde Business Park, Bellshill, Scotland, ML4 3NJ (telephone 
0808 196 4790) at a charge of £115 for a hard copy, and £20 on USB 
stick.  Copies of a non-technical summary are available free of charge. 
Any person who wishes to make representations to Orkney Islands 
Council about the additional information should make them in writing 
within that period by email to: planning@orkney.gov.uk or to the 
Council at Development Management, Orkney Islands Council, School 
Place, Kirkwall, Orkney, KW15 1NY.
9th January 2025.


